

Ashurst Wood Parish Council

Mrs J Holden Town Clerk East Grinstead Town Council East Court College Lane East Grinstead West Sussex RH19 3LT



28th November 2011

Dear Jule.

Neighbourhood Plan

Thank you for the letter regarding the East Grinstead Neighbourhood Plan.
Ashurst Wood Parish Council support East Grinstead Town Council in improving and promoting sport and leisure facilities, the town centre regeneration and business development. Implications on traffic flow, both from any development or improvements within the town, should also consider those affecting the surrounding villages including Ashurst Wood and should also encourage the development of public transport facilities in the town and serving the villages.

Whilst it is recognised that housing development is likely be part of the East Grinstead Neighbourhood Plan the Parish Council would urge that an area of constraint should be maintained between East Grinstead and Ashurst Wood to create a local gap and prevent coalescence. The Parish Council consider it important to work together with the Town Council on defining the exact area.

Ashurst Wood Parish Council are considering the production of a Neighbourhood Plan for the village and is considering its response to the draft District Plan.

The Parish Council would like to thank the Town Council for consulting with it and hopes to continue the good relationship that has been a feature of working together in the past.

Yours sincerely

Susan Wellerd Parish Clerk.

Ashurst Wood Parish Council St Dunstan's Church Chapel Lane Ashurst Wood West Sussex RH19 3QT 01342 823770 www.ashurstwoodparishcouncil.gov.uk email: Clerk@ashurstwoodparishcouncil.gov.uk